CHIPPENHAM WITHOUT PARISH COUNCIL

DRAFT MINUTES

   ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

 held at 8.00pm

 St Peter’s Church, Lordsmead, Chippenham

29th April 2015

Present:  Parish Cllrs P Reynolds, Cllr Mrs L Selman, Cllr Mrs E Kennedy and Cllr K Kennedy, Mr V Vines MBE Clerk of the Council, Wiltshire Councillor H Greenman and 6 Members of the Public, who signed the Attendance Register, including Helen Powdrill (Wiltshire Council Highways)

MIN 1.        Apologies:     Mr Howard Ham

MIN 2.
Minutes of Annual Parish Meeting 2014:


Draft Minutes from the Annual Parish Meeting held on the 30th April 2014 were circulated to those in attendance.

Cllr K Kennedy proposed, Cllr Mrs L Selman seconded and UNANIMOUSLY RESOLVED to receive, approve and sign as a true record the Minutes from the above Meeting.  The Parish Council Chairman duly signed the Minutes.
MIN 3.
Matter arising from the Annual Parish Meeting 2014: 


There were none.

MIN 4.
Chairman’s Report:

The Chairman of the Parish Council, Cllr Paul Reynolds, reported on the Parish Council activities for the year.  

The year had been dominated with issues relating to the A350. Firstly, the extensive road works and the impact on the local road network both in terms of usage and damage to road surfaces, verges and ditches that now required reinstatement. Secondly, the development proposals by The Range for the western side of the A350 on land falling within the Parish Ward and lastly, the consultation process relating to the potential change of the Chippenham Settlement Boundary to include land to the west of the A350, within the Parish. The Council had submitted strong objections to The Range proposals and to any change to the Ward Boundary.  The Council had achieved the Designation of the Allington & Sheldon Neighbourhood Area and a Steering Group would now need to take this forward, which should produce an Area Plan based upon the community’s wishes. In addition to A350 road works the Solar Farm development works had increased the devastation on the Parish road network and significant reinstatement works were required. Councillor Christopher Baker had recently resigned from the Council, having moved to Wales and the Council was now in a position to co-opt a new Member and the Council looked forward to receiving applications from eligible people to fill the vacancy. The Council had responded to planning applications during the year. Despite continual pressure on Wiltshire Council, highway maintenance had not improved. The Council had responded to various consultations during the year. There had been no further progress in regards to the provision of the Parish Community Hall. The Chairman of the Council thanked all Parish Council Members, volunteers and the Clerk for their work throughout the last year.

MIN 5.
Finance:

Copies of the Parish Council’s Accounts for the year 2014/2015 and Budget proposals for the year 2015/2016 were circulated to those in attendance and noted.

MIN 6.
Reports from Parish Council Sub Groups and Committees:

No Reports were received.

MIN 7.        Reports from Local Organisations:

a) Allington Action Group. Stephen Eades updated those present on recent and future actions in regards to The Range proposals and the Chippenham Site Allocations process. 

MIN 8.        Report from Wiltshire Council Representative: 

Wiltshire Councillor Howard Greenman reported on activities during the last year and advised that the Wiltshire Core Strategy had been adopted on the 20th January 2015. 

During the last year a Rural Parish Forum has been set up and is well supported by rural Parishes, who felt that their voice was not heard at Chippenham Area Board.

Wiltshire Council spends more than £900m a year on providing 350 services. Grant from central Government had been reduced from £119m to £103.8m and with increasing demands on front-line services there had been a need to find £30m of savings. Following extensive consultation a budget was set that resulted in a commitment to maintain a zero increase in Council Tax, for the fifth year running. 

There would now be a Green Waste collection charge of around £40 per year likely to commence in June 2015. £84m has been allocated to resurface roads over the next year and £26m will be spent on road maintenance, including potholes. £1m is to be invested in flooding mitigation schemes and prevention work.

A relationship is being formed with the Police and Health services to develop Campus buildings, such as Monkton Park, which will become one-stop-shops for front-line services rationalising the often, scattered nature of service provision in the past.

In closing Wiltshire Councillor Greenman thanked Chippenham Without PC and Parishioners for their efforts and would continue to enjoy representing the Parish as County Councillor. A copy of the Report is attached to the Minutes.

Questions were raised relating to:

Potholes: Lack of performance by Balfour Beatty and supervision by Wiltshire Council Officers.  Wiltshire Councillor Greenman was aware that this was a problem in all Chippenham Area Parishes but things may improve during the next 12 months.

The Chairman of the Parish Council thanked Councillor Greenman for his advice, continued involvement and assistance during the past year.
MIN 9.
Allington & Sheldon Neighbourhood Plan:

Following the Designation of the Neighbourhood Plan Area there was now a need for the Steering Group membership to be confirmed and for a start to be made on the consultation process. The Chairman of Council offered his home for the first informal get together and the Clerk would ask Wiltshire Council for the contact name of the appointed link officer to ensure proper processes were followed.
MIN 10.
Public Questions and General Discussion of Parish Issues: 

a) Defibrillator -  Cllr Mrs L Selman had asked the Council to consider the purchase and provision of a defibrillator for the benefit of the Parishioners. The Council had agreed that the matter should be included as an Agenda item for the Annual Parish Meeting to consider further.  Those present felt that this would be of benefit and asked the Council to take the matter forward at their next Meeting.
b) Lark Energy – The Clerk advised that a Public Consultation would take place in regards to the commercial-scale solar farm project, on land at Chiverlins Farm, north of the A4 Bath Road, within Chippenham Without Parish at Chippenham Rugby Club on Tuesday 2nd June 2015.
c) Parish Council Vacancy – The Clerk reminded those in attendance that a vacancy existed that could be filled by co-option and that applications should be submitted as soon as possible.

                          d)   Helen Powdrill, Wiltshire Council Highways –  An update was provided on further

  proposals for A350 highway improvements that would take place around the Bumpers  

  Farm roundabout. Work was scheduled to commence in early June 2015 and likely to  

  take around 9 months to complete. Those attending expressed concern in regards to the 

  impact on the local road network and further damage and requested that consideration be 

  given to appropriate diversion routes, speed limits, road closures, with residents only

  access during the works. Those attending also expressed concern in regards to the 


  existing condition of Allington Lane, verges and ditches following A350 works already 


  carried out and the need to secure reinstatement as some areas were very dangerous for


  road users and particularly as this was part of the Allington Conservation Area. The 


  Parish Council had already raised this with the Conservation Officer at Wiltshire 


  Council who had forwarded the issues on to Highways and there was a need for 


  significant works to rectify the damage caused. Helen Powdrill would investigate and 

  report back to the Parish Council and advise on what works could be implemented and   

  likely timescales. 

CLOSURE OF MEETING:



The Parish Council Chairman thanked all those who had attended the Annual Parish Meeting and closed the Meeting at 10.20pm.

Signed:


       
Councillor:   

Date:                

